
 

 
 

 
 

Presbytery of Boston Council  
Minutes 

 
February 18, 2021 
 
Attendance: 
 
Voting: Katire Cole, Jill Auger, Jane Wilson, Oscar Nebangwa, Ivy Turner, Kristin Rinehimer, Ivy 
Jones Turner, Sarah Hathaway, Mark Wells 
 
Non-Voting: T. J. DeMarco, Andrew Parmelee, Jeff Ferguson, Trina Portillo 

Convene 
 
The duly elected moderator, Jane Wilson, opened the meeting with prayer via Zoom at 7:00 PM.  
The moderator declared that a quorum was present.  
The council approved the minutes from its last meeting on January 21, 2021 
 

Personnel 
 Jeff Ferguson 
 
On behalf of personnel, Jeff Ferguson brought two questions for council: 

1. Can council take some time to give clarity on their role? How does council see this 
working?  

 
There will be a conversation between the operating manual group and personnel to develop a 
job description for the personnel committee. Council members provided some input and 
personnel will bring additional questions to the council as needed.  
 

2. Some members of personnel were surprised that Presbytery meetings would be on 
Thursdays.  

 
This calendar was voted on by Presbytery at the December meeting.  
 

Treasurer’s Report 
 Andy Parmelee 
 



The treasurer submitted financial reports located in Appendix A of these minutes. These all 
reflect year-end reports. The treasurer reported a stronger than usual response sessions in 
2020. The budget projected $115,000 in per capita contributions, which was exceeded by 
$6,000.  

Stated Clerk Report 
 T. J. DeMarco 
 
Mandarin Bible Study 
 
COM has agreed to take on committee oversight of this ministry and for now I will be the liaison 
between COM and the fellowship. I also spoke with Paulo Lima about bringing the Shekinah 
fellowships under the oversight of COM. He agreed that this is the best way forward, but I have 
not yet spoken to COM about taking on this responsibility.  
 
Website/Directory/Communications 
 
Ben and I have been meeting to make the website more useful for members. I’ve gone through 
my emails to determine the most common questions that people ask. Ben re-designed part of the 
website to make the most commonly requested information easily accessible.  
We also collected data on changes in information for members. Ben compiled the info and put 
together google forms that are far easier to edit than past versions of the directory.  
 
I think that the modification to the communications coordinator position is a dramatic 
improvement and brings us closer to what the Budget and Strategy Committee envisioned. Ben 
has the skillset that we need to continue to improve communications. I don’t believe that his 
position alone will help with fund development, but I do think that it gives us the structure to 
produce effective communications campaigns for events, fundraising, or whatever else we feel 
the Presbytery needs to accomplish.  
 
Operating Manual 
 
The members of the operating manual committee  
 
March Presbytery Meeting 
 
The council reviewed the docket for the March Presbytery meeting.  
The council voted to direct the Presbytery offering to Martin Luther King Presbyterian Church in 
Springfield, MA.  
 

Moderator’s Report 
 Jane Wilson 
 



The moderator reported that she attended the ordination service of Tom Reid that was 
inspiring to be part of.  
 

Committee on Ministry Report 
 Jill Auger 
 
With the Resource Presbyter departing there are many relationships for COM to build in order 
to establish lines of communication with the Presbytery. The COM chair also attended the 
gathering at Hartford St. Natick to say good-bye to their pastor Eric Markman whose last day 
was on February 14.  
 

Committee on Preparation for Ministry Report 
 Kristin Rinehimer 
 
Several inquirers and candidates have unique situations in going through the process and this 
has caused relationships between committee liaisons and those under care to grow closer. The 
committee has been creative and found ways to work with candidates.  
Drew Hanson is now the vice chair of CPM. He will likely sit on council in the spring.  
 

Mission and Congregations Report 
 Katie Cole 
 
No report. 

Trustees Report 
 Oscar Nebangwa 
 
No report. 
 

Nominating Committee Report 
 Sarah Hathaway 
 
The nominating committee continues to work on vacancies.  
 

Budget Task Force 
 Ivy Turner 
 



The budget task force is in the process of completing their work. They will be identifying 
recommendations and considerations.  
 

Old Business 
 

Mandarin Bible Study 
 
The council reviewed the seed grant application for the Mandarin Bible Study and agreed to ask 
its leader to meet with council.  

Martin Luther King Presbyterian 
 
The Stated Clerk met with the pastor of MLK. At this point the MLK congregation does not know 
how much the restoration of their building will cost, but council will keep MLK on the agenda 
for regular updates.  
 

Anti-Racism Policy Task Force 
 
Council will ask members of Presbytery to serve on this task force. This will remain on the 
council’s agenda.  
 

Adjourn 
 
The meeting adjourned with prayer at 8:30 PM. 
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